
1

From: Angélique LeBlanc <angiedou@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 10, 2021 6:34 PM 
To: Ronnie Leblanc 
Subject: Second Division Rd - Concession/Margo  

Warden LeBlanc, 

I would like to draw your attention to the state of the Second Division Rd where the pavement ends in Concession.  The 
dirt road is in terrible condition (see attached photos from earlier this winter).  The road does get graded from time to 
time, but degrades to It’s previous state in a matter of days.  In addition to being hazardous for vehicle traffic, it causes 
tremendous wear and tear on resident vehicles.  

There are numerous year-round residences along Victor Lake.  Both CSAP and Tri-county school buses, as well as the 
snow plow,  use Chemin a Victor to turn around.    Logging trucks also use the road, and traffic has become much 
heavier with the development around Belliveau Lake. 

I would like to request a long-term fix to the road, and would welcome any solutions that would alleviate this issue. 

Merci, 
Angélique LeBlanc 
145 Chemin à Victor, Concessions 
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